
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 521 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
The argument is simple fairness: the choice to exercise collective bargaining rights provides 
graduate students the same basic benefits of all other UMD employees.  Such rights are standard 
across numerous state school systems (for example, California, New York, Connecticut, New 
Mexico, Wisconsin, Michigan, Oregon). Moreover, for non-traditional graduate students, access 
to benefits such as social security and retirement plans are particularly important as they embark 
on the multi-year commitment to their advanced degree balanced against the cost to their family 
and long term finances. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joshua Chiel 
Teaching Assistant 
University of Maryland, College Park 
1309 John S. Toll Physics Building 4150 Campus Dr, College Park, MD 20740 
jchiel@umd.edu 

Submitted by Fearless Student Employees 
on behalf of witness.




